
 
 
 
March 20, 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
My friends, these are certainly strange and challenging times. Though 
we are all struggling with the daily disruptions to our lives and 
livelihood, I want to assure you of Cardinal Gibbons’ continued and 
unfailing support. The education of youth is our sacred mission and to 
this mission, we will remain true. I want to assure you that our great 
school will continue to serve your students with daily instruction that 
will keep them engaged in their studies, and provide them with a sense 
of confidence and purpose in the days and weeks ahead. 
 
With that said, please know that Cardinal Gibbons will continue 
with distance learning after the conclusion of Spring Break on 
Monday, March 30.​ We will observe Holy Thursday, Good Friday 
and Easter Monday. ​All school-related activities scheduled through April 19 are either 
canceled or postponed.​ Cardinal Gibbons will inform you of any changes or addendums to this 
schedule as it comes to us from the Archdiocese of Miami. Like you, we continue to carefully 
monitor the news related to COVID-19 and the recommendations of health authorities 
 
I cannot say enough about our teachers and staff, and the service they continue to provide our 
students. Though the mode of instruction has changed (at least for the time being) the quality of 
education remains. Working from home, teachers and students demonstrate what excellence in 
education is all about. 
 
Let us turn to God, who watches over us in His infinitely wise and loving Providence. In our 
struggles may we remember Christ, who faced the ultimate trials of betrayal, condemnation, 
suffering and death. He is our model, our guide and our refuge.  
 
Yours in Christ, 

 
 
Tom Mahon 
President & CEO 


